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	Superior Court to Review Metro’s Case on Sales Tax Measure

Tomorrow I will be attending court at 8:30 a.m. with our attorneys, Kaufman & ???, LLC, to file our writ of mandate to allow Metro’s sales tax measure to be consolidated on the November 4, 2008 election.  This action was initiated after the Los Angeles County Board of Supervisors’ August 5th meeting failed to achieve the necessary votes to put our measure on the consolidated ballot.

Even though Supervisor Knabe has stated that he intends to ask for reconsideration of the issue and vote in favor of it, under advice of counsel, we are proceeding to file our writ to ensure that under any circumstances, we will be able to have a consolidated ballot.   

Supervisor Knabe Issues Press Release on Half-Cent Sales Tax

Today, Los Angeles County Supervisor Don Knabe issued a press release and announced that at the next meeting of the Board of Supervisors, he will enter a motion to reconsider the Board’s previous vote on the Metro’s sales tax measure.  Supervisor Knabe has also decided that at the time of the reconsideration he will change his vote from ‘no’ to ‘yes.’

His release notes that the Los Angeles County Registrar-Recorder/County Clerk informed the Board of Supervisors that the costs of a concurrent election, with Metro’s sales tax appearing as a totally separate ballot in the November election, would cost taxpayers an additional $10.3 million.  If Metro’s measure were included as part of the main ballot, the cost would be $7.2 million, instead of the $17.5 million estimated for a separate ballot.  

Additionally, Metro’s measure would have to be set up as a completely separate election that would be conducted on the same day as the November 4, 2008 general election.  Polling places would require additional staffing and voters would get separate ballots, sample ballots and voter guides for both elections.

We received a number of media calls for a reaction to the reconsideration and told the media that we are appreciative of Supervisor Knabe’s willingness to ask for reconsideration on this matter; however, to preserve all of our options, we are moving forward with legal action and plan to be in court tomorrow.  We anticipate stories will run tomorrow.

Media Interview on Half-Cent Sales Tax Measure

This afternoon, I participated in a live interview on KPCC (NPR) radio along with Assemblymember Mike Feuer (D-LA), Mike Cano of Supervisor Antonovich’s office, a representative from Supervisor Knabe’s office and Steve Hymon of the Los Angeles Times to discuss our half-cent sales tax measure.  I stressed that we have so many demands out there and no money to do projects.  I also explained how the money generated by the half-cent sales tax would be distributed and the need for this locally controlled revenue because we cannot count on the state or the federal government for help.  I also pointed out that we really need to put the right transportation tool in the right place to improve mobility for the entire region.  The majority of the callers into the program were supportive of our half-cent sales tax measure.

Community Briefing on Sales Tax, Congestion Pricing & Other Priorities

Today, San Gabriel Valley Service Sector General Manager Jack Gabig addressed the Covina Lions Club about transportation challenges and opportunities we are facing.  He discussed our many accomplishments and goals for the future to provide a variety of mobility options throughout Los Angeles County.  He also highlighted the unfunded transportation needs and the efforts to secure additional revenue streams to better address the County's transportation needs now and into the future.  In addition, he provided an overview of the proposed sales tax, including how it is structured, what it would accomplish and the various steps necessary for it to occur.  Finally, he discussed the congestion pricing initiative and efforts to explore public-private partnerships.  
Covina business and community leaders attended this briefing and all were receptive to the County's need to address transportation challenges in creative ways.

I-710 Corridor Project Convenes Project Committee and Local Advisory Committees

As of this week, the I-710 Corridor Project Environmental Impact Report & Environmental Impact Study (EIR/EIS) has convened Local Advisory Committees (LAC) in 11 jurisdictions throughout the I-710 corridor.  Their purpose is to provide local perspective and input into the development of the I-710 environmental document.  To date, introductory meetings have been held with the LAC’s in East Los Angeles, Commerce, Maywood, Cudahy, Bell Gardens, Vernon, South Gate, Huntington Park, Paramount, Lynwood, Carson and Long Beach.  At these meetings, LAC members were presented with an overview of the I-710 Corridor Project and its public participation opportunities and an introduction to the environmental process. 

The I-710 Corridor Project EIR/EIS was initiated in February 2008 and will evaluate freeway improvement alternatives for the I-710 freeway between the Port of Long Beach and Los Angeles and SR-60 freeway.  Public scoping meetings are scheduled for September 9, 10, and 11, 2008 and meeting notices will soon be posted on the I-710 website – www.metro.net/710eir. 
The I-710 Project Committee – which consists of elected representatives from 15 cities as well as from the project’s agency partners (Caltrans, Port of Long Beach, Port of Los Angeles, Gateway Cities Council of Governments, the I-5 Consortium Cities Joint Powers Authority, Southern California Association of Governments and us) – will meet on August 21, 2008 at the Gateway Cities Council of Governments at 6:30pm.  In addition to receiving an update on technical and community participation progress to date, the Project Committee will also approve baseline assumptions for the environmental document and appoint members to the project’s various advisory committees.
Recap of Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Meeting

Today, the Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority (Expo) Board met in the Board of Supervisors’ Hearing Room (381B) in the Kenneth Hahn Hall of Administration.

During the meeting, the Expo Board took the following actions:


Received and Filed a monthly report on contracts approved for July 2008 by the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) or under his delegated authority;

Approved the reclassification of the Project Control Manager to a Senior Project Control Manager position to more accurately reflect current job duties and responsibilities; and

· Authorized the CEO to issue contracts with selected artists and fabricators to implement the station public art program in an amount not-to-exceed $1,620,000.
In addition, the Board Received and Filed the Monthly Project Status Update for the Exposition Light Rail Transit Project and discussed a closed session item.
The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 4, 2008 at 2:30 p.m.

SFV Governance Council Holds Election
Last night, the San Fernando Valley Governance Council met at its regular meeting and unanimously elected both the new Council Chairman, Brad Rosenheim, who previously served as the Council Vice Chair, and Dr. Richard Arvizu as the new Vice Chair.  Michael Cano, Transportation Deputy for Supervisor Antonovich, was also in attendance at this meeting, which is his first as a member of the Council.
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